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The California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) does not allow the deferral of important studies 
necessary to characterize a project’s impacts. 
 
According to CEQA Guidelines § 15125(a), an Environmental Impact Report (EIR) must include an 
accurate description of a project’s environmental setting, which provides “the baseline physical 
conditions by which a lead agency determines whether an impact is significant.”[1]  It goes on to state: 
this baseline “should describe physical environmental conditions as they exist at the time the notice 
of preparation is published.”[2] (i.e. before the Draft EIR is prepared.) The purpose of this 
requirement is, per CEQA Guidelines, “to give the public and decision makers the most accurate and 
understandable picture practically possible of the project’s likely near-term and long-term impacts.”[3] 
And the court case of Save Our Peninsula Com. v. Monterey County Bd. of Supervisors (2001) 
affirmed that point:  “Without a determination and description of the existing physical conditions on 
the property at the start of the environmental review process, the EIR cannot provide a meaningful 
assessment of the environmental impacts of the proposed project.”[4]  
 
Note that the Rise Gold project Final EIR clearly acknowledges that this baseline is needed. It states 
that for each domestic well, a projected and seasonally averaged water level shall be estimated 
“...which will serve as a baseline groundwater level.”[5] But this incorrectly defers the collection of 
the needed additional groundwater data to after the EIR process is over. 
 
Let’s look at it using common sense. Unless the EIR identifies current well levels and related data, it 
cannot establish performance criteria and evaluate how dewatering may impact wells, and it’s not 
possible to define appropriate mitigations. For example, Rise Gold’s hydrology model estimates that 
water levels will drop between 1-10 feet for over 150 wells. But there is no current data that could tell 
what the impact would be to well owners. A two foot drop could be critical. How would that be 
determined? Are some wells near failure? We don’t know. 
 
CEQA law, County precedents, and common sense all say the same thing: Collection of the well data 
should have been included in the Draft EIR, not deferred until after the CEQA decision has been made. 
 
Current domestic well monitoring data should have been collected and included in the EIR to 
establish a baseline so that it can be reviewed and then used in the decision making process.  
The County has ignored this critical step and released an inadequate Final EIR. 
 
Thank you. 
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